7th May, 1956.

Dear Dr. Kemp,

Thanks for your letter. I imagine you will need an actual script of both of these communications for publication, though for my own part I feel we should be more selective in what is printed of the proceedings of international congresses, for the modern convention of putting a great deal into print does add greatly to the cost of the congresses, and of course a great deal is not worthy of permanent record. Let me know about this as I sometimes find literary composition rather a burden.

With best wishes,

Yours sincerely,